-----Original Message-----

From: C. Nelson [mailto:can@rni.net] 

Sent: Saturday, March 19, 2005 4:21 PM

To: comments@taxreformpanel.gov

Subject: Consumption Tax

Dear Honored Panel,

I have been paying income taxes for some 31 years and have always be amazed that we have a system which takes our money at a general rate and then we have to show how much we really should be paying and ask for the rest back. This is contrary to any concept of proper burden of proof.  I believe that a consumption tax is not only fair to all, but it also is within the constraints of the constitution.  The following are specific benefits of a consumption tax:

*     It does not punish saving or investing money.

*     It does not punish making more money, which would currently "put you

in a higher tax bracket".

*     The separation of church from the state would be enhanced, as churches

would not have to apply to the government for tax-exempt status.  Churches therefore would not have to worry about compromising their tax-exempt status.

*     Those currently working "under the table" would pay taxes when they

purchase items.  Thus, the consumption tax would tap into a tax source, which is not currently taxed.

*     Illegal aliens who are not currently paying income tax would pay taxes

when they purchase goods and services.  Thus, the consumption tax would tap into a tax source, which is not currently taxed.

*     Drug dealing and other illegal activities by which people obtain

money, which the government is currently not able to tax, would be taxed when the people involved purchase goods and services.

*     A consumption tax helps to put illegal and legal businesses on the

same playing field.  Since legal businesses would not be penalized by the government for conducting business legally [i.e. paying taxes, matching employee taxes etc.]

*     The taxes, which we pay, would be more visible which would motivate

more people to pay attention to and get involved in the legislative process.

*     Since our country's consumption is more consistent than it's income,

the taxes, which would be received, would be more dependable.  Especially, when the amount of tax deductions and loopholes, which are currently available, are considered. I hope that this list is helpful in persuading the panel in considering a national consumption tax. Sincerely,

Craig Nelson, Gilbert, Arizona

480-497-0003

nelson@rni.net

